Governor Asa Hutchinson
State Capitol, Room 250
500 Woodlane Avenue
Little Rock, AR 72201

March 28, 2017
Dear Governor Hutchinson,

I am writing again to express my dismay at the actions (and nonaction) of the Arkansas Department of
Environmental Quality, whose members you have appointed, so far as I know. Who are these people, why are
they not representing the interests of environmentally conscious experts and citizens, and why are they
ignoring the thousands and thousands of Arkansans who want to know why a permit was ever issued for the
disgusting C&H factory farm?

The fact that the permit was ever issued at all is appalling, and the fact that it was done sub rosa without
notifying the public, the Fish & Wildlife Service, or the Department of the Interior and other involved Buffalo
River officials is unforgiveable. This national river is one of the gems of our state and brings millions of dollars
in revenue to the state annually. If the Buffalo is contaminated by—let us call it what it is: pig shit—this
beautiful river will never be the same.

Now you have the opportunity to undo this environmental blight once and for all. The requested new
permit for the hog farm, which would ensure its legality forever—and even INCREASE the number of
animals and the amount of polluting animal waste allowed —must be denied.

This farm is not a boon to Arkansas in any respect. It supports very few jobs, the profits go to one family, and
the products of the farm are now being sold to a Brazilian company and do not benefit our state in any way.

Why is it that the AEQ continues to support this operation and to deny or ignore all scientific evidence—
and ordinary common sense—showing that contamination is already occurring, and is likely to increase
catastrophically in the event of a severe weather situation such as a flood? Who is being paid off? The entire
situation smacks of corruption. That is the only conclusion an ordinary citizen can draw from the way this
situation has been handled from the start.

The people of Arkansas are outraged and will not be satisfied until this ugly, smelly, and basically illegal (no
satisfactory environmental impact statement has ever been done!) operation is GONE from the Arkansas
landscape.

Your predecessor says the creation of this blot on the landscape was his greatest regret as governor. You

now have the chance to undo this misguided and unwelcome permit and earn the gratitude of all Arkansas
outdoorsmen and women, hunters, fishermen/women, hikers, floaters, campers, and nature lovers who want
the Buffalo to remain in its pristine beauty for our children and grandchildren to enjoy its clean, unpolluted
waters in perpetuity.

DENY THIS PERMIT and save the Buffalo again!

Yours truly,”
P

' -ﬁ;mcy L. Baxter
3804 Lookout Road
North Little Rock, AR 72116

Encl: Mike Masterson’s column from the Arkansas Democrat-Gazette containing the letter of a Madison County
farmer who shares these views

1/Cc: Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality
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